VILLAGE AT SOUTHGATE METROPOLITAN DISTRICT
CITY OF BRIGHTON, STATE OF COLORADO

SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT FOR
FIRST AND SECOND FISCAL QUARTERS 2020

Pursuant to the Service Plan for the Village at Southgate Metropolitan District (the
"District™), the District is required to provide semi-annual reports to the City of Brighton
(the "City") for the first five (5) years of its existence, and then annual reports thereafter,
with regards to the following matters:

A status report on material activities of the District, including:

construction projects;

financings;

intergovernmental agreement(s);

any litigation involving the District;

the District's most recent assessed valuation;

issue resolution or coordinationissues;

contact information for administrative personnel;and

any other reasonable information deemed material by the City Manager.
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For the period beginning January 1, 2020 and ending June 30, 2020, the District makes the
following report:

1. Construction Projects.

The District did not initiate any construction projects during the subject time period.
2. Financings.
The District has not undertaken any financing during the subject time period.

3. Intergovernmental Agreement(s).

The District did not enter into any intergovernmental agreements during the subject
time period. No other intergovernmental agreements are anticipated at this time.

4, Any Litigation Involving the District.

There is no litigation, pending or threatened, against the District of which the District
is aware.
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5. The District's Most Recent Assessed Valuation.

The final 2019 assessed value of the property located within the District is
$2,138,960, as calculated by the Adams County Assessor.

6. Issue Resolution or Coordination Issues.

There are no issue resolution or coordination issues, pending or threatened,
involving the District of which the District is aware.

7. Contact Information for Administrative Personnel.

The District may be contacted via the following:

Special District Management Services, Inc.
141 Union Boulevard, Suite 150
Lakewood, Colorado 80228

(303) 987-0835

8. Any Other Reasonable Information Deemed Material by the City Manager.

A copy of the District's adopted 2020 budget is attached hereto as Exhibit A. The
District's 2019 audit will be included with the third and fourth quarter 2020 report.
To the best of the District's knowledge, there is no other reasonable and material
information required to be disclosed to the City Manager at this time.
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